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NHRC seeks report from Forest Secy 
https://www.dailypioneer.com/2021/state-editions/nhrc-seeks-report-from-forest-
secy.html 
The National Human Rights Commission (NHRC) has directed the Odisha Forest and 
Environment Secretary to submit a report within six weeks regarding forceful eviction of 
34 families, who were allegedly evicted by the Gotamunda villagers.   
 
The incident occurred under the Ampani police station in Koksara Block of Kalahandi 
district on June 30. NHRC passed the orders taking cognisance of a petition filed by 
Bhawnipatna-based human right activist Dilip Kumar Das.After eviction, around 200 
persons including children have taken shelter in a primary school in Nabarangpur 
district and the local administration was providing food to them. The victims had been 
living in the village of Bhatapani and Dumerpani village for the last several years and 
earning their livelihood by farming. Sources said that the conflict was fallout of the 
victims' denial to pay a certain amount to the Gotamunda villagers out of their earnings 
from the maize cultivation. The victims alleged that miscreants along with members of 
Van Suraksha Samiti (VSS) assaulted them and ransacked their homes, looted utensils, 
ornaments, domestic animals and threatened them to vacate the place. However, forest 
officials have denied their involvement in the incident saying they had not issued any 
eviction letter to the Tehsildar. Meanwhile, the Youth Congress alleged the involvement 
of a BJD member in the incident and said police are yet to take action against the 
culprits. 
 
 Following the incident, a peace committee meeting was held by the administration 
which appealed not to escalate the violence and said the victims can stay in their village 
but wouldn’t cut any trees or undertake any cultivation on forest land. 
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Assam lawyer moves NHRC seeking an inquiry into 'fake 
encounters' 
https://www.telegraphindia.com/north-east/assam-lawyer-moves-nhrc-seeking-an-
inquiry-into-fake-encounters/cid/1822500 
A lawyer from Assam has moved the National Human Rights Commission seeking an 
inquiry into all “fake encounters” that have taken place in the state since May. 
 
Arif Jwadder, who moved the NHRC on Saturday, in his email complaint to the 
commission’s chairperson, citing media reports, alleged: “Assam police is on (an) 
encounter spree! Since the new government took office in the state there have been 
fake encounters wherein alleged small-time criminals are being shot and the reason 
cited for such encounters are that the alleged criminals tried to flee from the police 
custody (by) snatching pistols.” 
Since such police action “deny” the rights of the alleged criminal to a “fair trial”, Arif 
requested the NHRC take cognisance of the matter and institute an inquiry against all 
such “fake encounters” which have taken place since May 2021. 
 
The BJP-led alliance was re-elected on May 10 for a second straight term. 
 
Arif has cited 10 cases in his complaint and that the “people at the receiving end” were 
mostly “alleged drug dealers, alleged cattle dealers”. 
 
He has referred to chief minister Himanta Biswa Sarma’s remark at the conference of 
officers-in-charge of all police stations in the state “that police should shoot at alleged 
criminals in the legs, which is permitted by law”. 
 
Addressing the conference here on July 6, Sarma had backed police action, saying 
“firing” at criminals in self-defence or while in chase should be a “pattern”. “There is 
criticism of policemen shooting accused/criminals who tried to flee or harm others in the 
recent past. Law allows to shoot them in the leg. If this is the pattern, let it remain so to 
send the right message,” Sarma had said. 
 
 
Sarma’s statement was condemned by the Opposition, including the Congress and the 
Raijor Dal. 
 
Arif has also raised questions about the police’s ability to handle the accused because 
they “are/were not militants and hence not trained to use pistols and it is very unlikely 
that they could use the pistols after snatching against the police force that were 
outnumbered and heavily armed”. 
 
Arif told The Telegraph on Sunday: “It also raises questions about the standard 
operating procedures (SOP) followed by the police while dealing with accused. The 
police should have become more alert after four-five such incidents but there have been 
more than 20 incidents, two taking place in the past 24 hours. It cannot be believed that 
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all alleged petty criminals could snatch a pistol from a trained police officer whose 
pistols/guns are normally tied to a rope to the waist belt of that officer.” 
 
Both the Congress and Raijor Dal have expressed concern over the developments. 
 
Leader of the Opposition Debabrata Saikia, while condemning the developments, said 
the chief minister wants to turn Assam police into “trigger- happy cops” which is against 
the Constitution as the “right to live” is guaranteed under Article 21. 
 
“The Supreme Court mentions six special conditions under which this right is denied, 
exclusively for self-defence purposes. If the police, due to their own inefficiency, let a 
criminal escape when under custody and then shoots him, it is against the law. I appeal 
to the police officials not to be party to such unconstitutional activities. I also ask 
government officials not to fall prey to political instigation and indulge in activities 
contrary to the Constitution and democracy,” Saikia said. 
 
Raijor Dal president and Sivasagar MLA Akhil Gogoi said such developments were 
disturbing. 
 
“These are signs of our state moving towards a dictatorial regime. This has sparked 
concern... Today they are firing at an accused but what is the guarantee they will not fire 
at political opponents in future? This should be stopped,” Akhil said. 
 
The issue is likely to figure in the Assembly session starting from Monday. 
 
Though the fate of Arif’s prayer is awaited, the Assam Human Rights Commission 
(AHRC) has taken suo motu cognisance of media reports on the police firing leading to 
the death of 12 militants/criminals/accused and injury to five persons since May and 
directed the principal secretary (home and political) to conduct an inquiry into the 
circumstances leading to the firing and submit a report within a month. In its July 7 
directive, the AHRC said it had to order the probe “considering the gravity of the 
reported incidents”. 
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NHRC sends notice to Centre, state on food survey findings 
https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/city/ranchi/nhrc-sends-notice-to-centre-state-on-
food-survey-findings/articleshow/84422818.cms 
Taking note of media reports highlighting deprivation of the eligible beneficiaries under 
Integrated Child Development Scheme (ICDS) from supplementary nutrition during the 
lockdown period, the National Human Rights Commission (NHRC) has issued notices to 
the Centre and state government. The survey was conducted by Right to Food 
campaign, Jharkhand, in 159 blocks of the state covering 8,818 beneficiaries (children 
from 6 months to 6 years, pregnant and lactating mothers) in 2,037 Anganwadi centres. 
The objective of the survey, conducted in the last week of June, was to find the status of 
distribution of supplementary nutrition under ICDS, particularly during the Covid-19 
induced lockdown period. The report was released on July 5 in Ranchi before a panel 
that also attended a public hearing. The hearing confirmed findings of the report that as 
many as 45% beneficiaries in the age group of 3 to 6 years (entitled for hot cooked 
meal) and 68% of beneficiaries comprising children of 6 months to 3 years, pregnant 
and lactating women (entitled for take home ration THR) were deprived of their legal 
entitlement. The commission has observed that the contents of the media report, if true, 
raise a serious issue of violation of the Right to Food, which is one of the basic human 
rights, which the state is duty bound to protect. Accordingly, it has issued a notice to the 
chief secretary, Jharkhand government and the secretary, Union ministry of women and 
child development, calling for a detailed report in the matter within six weeks. The 
commission in a press statement issued on Tuesday also pointed that reportedly in 
Jharkhand, every second child is stunted or underweight and every third child is 
affected by stunting, and around 70% children are anaemic according to the data of the 
National Family Health Survey. Convener RTF, Jharkhand, Asharfi Nand Prasad, said 
the governments are expected to take the issue seriously after NHRC taking 
cognizance of the matter. “We have approached the government also with the findings 
and flagged the issue as violation of National Food Security Act,” he said. Prasad added 
that since the matter of ICDS is included in sections 4 and 5 of the NFSA, the Centre is 
equally responsible as the state government. “The Centre and state are authorised to 
release the funds and jointly monitor, implement the NFSA. So in case of violation, both 
should be held accountable, which the NHRC has take note of,” he said. 
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